

50 The Octagon, PO Box 5045, Moray Place Dunedin 9058, New Zealand Telephone: 03 4774000, Fax: 03 4743488 Email: dcc@dcc.govt.nz

www.dunedin.govt.nz

2 March 2018



## Local Government Official Information and Meeting Act (LGOIMA) request

I am writing in response to the series of questions that you posted on Councils facebook page on 1 February 2018. Your questions have been considered under the LGOIMA.

I advise that your questions asking for acknowledgement on various subjects are not requests for official information, and are therefore not responded to. Two questions raised by you are addressed below:

## 1. What is the actual capability of the Mosgiel and South Dunedin stormwater systems?

Mosgiel and South Dunedin. Shown below is the link to these documents for your information.

http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/services/stormwater/integrated-catchment-management-plans

In South Dunedin 56% of the network can accept rainfall from a design rainfall event (1 in 10 years) and in Mosgiel 71% of the network can accept rainfall from a design rainfall event (1 in 10 years.

## 2. What did you spend the other 68% of funds on?

Attached for your information is a copy of the Capital Expenditure Summary by Activity from the Annual Report. Details of the capital expenditure may be found in the 2016/17 Annual Report.

http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/your-council/council-documents/policies/annual-reports/annual-report-2016-17

As we have declined to respond to some of your questions, you have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or Freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours faithfully

Jennifer Lapham

**Governance Support Officer**